

Dear Pastors and Friends,

We made it back to Chile! The airline through which we originally had purchased our tickets has yet to resume flights to Chile because only residents are currently allowed to enter the country. Instead of waiting any longer, we decided to drive to Miami and leave on Chile's national airline.

While stateside, we greatly appreciate the opportunity we had to visit several of our supporting churches throughout six different States. It was an encouragement to see how the churches transitioned from no inperson services when we arrived in May to getting back to normal. It encouraged us to see how believers eagerly returned to assemble together, giving us a glimpse of what to expect once the Chilean churches would return to in-person services.

## **Visitors Already!**

We were so blessed when we went to our first services at Trinity Baptist Church! Even though we are limited to just 25 people we have had over 6 first time visitors including Dafne, Pablo and Miguel. What a blessing to see that first time visitors were ready for our church to hold services. It just goes to show that you can't quarantine the power of the Gospel! Pray for Miguel, he's a young man from Ecuador who moved to Chile for employment. He gives testimony of knowing the Lord as his Savior, but

is going through a discouraging time as his move to Chile coincided with shutdowns.

Juan and Alvaro are two men that have been waiting to be baptized and we are looking forward to watching them take that step of obedience in the next couple weeks.

Because every community has its own set of quarantine measures based on COVID numbers some of the churches here have yet to return to in-person services.



Observing the Lord's Supper during the first service since lockdowns.



In Christ and for His Glory, Jason & Jenny Kenney

## **Special Prayer Request**

A couple weeks ago pastor Camilo's wife, Mariela gave birth to twin girls at 28 weeks. After a day one of the babies passed away and the other, Edén, remains hospitalized but has been showing improvements. God's grace has certainly been what is sustaining the Encina family through this difficult time.

They have been waiting to go to Ecuador to start a church planting ministry and are still trusting the Lord to open the door in His perfect timing.

